
UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

STUDENT EXPERIENCE COMMITTEE
Wednesday 04 May 2016
2pm – 4pm
MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Mr Stephen McAuliffe


	Present
	Ms Anastasiou, Mr Chira, Professor Main, Ms Manning, Mr Murphy, Professor Norval, Mr Oldham, Professor Pevalin, Ms Rich, Mr Stanbury, Mr Stephens, Ms Walsh

	
	

	Apologies
	Ms Jones, Ms Potter, Mr Williams

	
	

	Secretary
	Mr Alderman

	
	

	In attendance
	Mr Delves, Ms Mikulenaite, Mr Reilly, Mr Reynolds, Mr Stock

	
	
	

	STARRING OF AGENDA ITEMS
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	No additional items were starred for the agenda.
	20/16

	
	
	

	MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 24 FEBRUARY 2016 (SEC/16/06)

	
	
	

	Approved
	The minutes of the last meeting were approved.
	21/16

	
	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
	

	
	
	

	Noted
	Mr Downes and Mr Reilly had met since the previous meeting to consider student safety on routes to/from Colchester campus.
	22/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	Mr Murphy and Ms Manning had met to consider audio-visual facilities at Southend campus to relay Colchester campus events. Mr Murphy would bring an action plan to the September meeting.
	23/16

	
	
	

	STUDENT EXPERIENCE ACTION PLAN (SEC/16/07)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	An action plan, collated from committee members, of key projects to enhance the student experience in 2016-17 academic year. 
	24/16

	
	
	

	Noted
	Key themes arising from the submitted actions include simplifying processes for students and refocussing of customer service around student need. A number of projects were highlighted by committee members including: student-facing librarians, Towers refurbishment proposals, Why is my curriculum so white?, Essex Experience project, digital skills and Web Presence project.
	25/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	The Director of Student Life would map the actions in the Student Experience Action Plan against the existing Essex Experience project.
	26/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	The action plan was agreed, subject to minor wording amendments.
	27/16

	
	
	

	ESSEX EXPERIENCE PROJECT UPDATE (SEC/16/08)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from Ms Mikulenaite, Essex Experience Project Administrator, on progress and developments in the project since March 2015. Achievements include revised student-facing web pages, a new University events calendar, improved Welcome Week transitional activities as well as support to a number of University project groups.
	28/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To collate usage statistics for the What’s on? webpages and News and Events tile in Pocket Essex 
	29/16

	
	
	

	FUTURE OF FAITH PROJECT UPDATE (SEC/16/09)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from Ms Gott, Head of Essex Experience Project, summarising progress of the task and finish group convened to consider faith provision.
	30/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To include the Students’ Union VP International and Societies Manager in project activity.
	31/16

	
	
	

	Discussed
	Committee members were keen that the project considers those both of faith and with no faith identity and that University is a learning experience where this identity may be renegotiated. The Project Sponsor affirmed that the project considers students of all faiths and none.
	32/16

	
	
	

	STUDENT SURVEYS 2016 REPORTING SCHEDULE (SEC/16/10)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report from Mr Alderman, summarising the data publication and reporting schedule for the 2016 programme surveys.
	33/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	To collate usage data for survey completion through Pocket Essex.
	34/16

	
	
	

	REVISED STUDENTS’ UNION CODE OF PRACTICE (SEC/16/11)

	
	
	

	Received
	The revised University Code of Practice relating to the Students’ Union, which requires approval at intervals of no more than five years.
	35/16

	
	
	

	Noted
	The Code of Practice satisfies the requirements of the Education Act 1994; a separate partnership document, outlining the approach between the University and Students’ Union would be forthcoming.
	36/16

	
	
	

	Approved
	The proposed Code of Practice was approved.
	37/16

	
	
	

	HIGHER EDUCATION ACHIEVEMENT REPORT PROJECT UPDATE (SEC/16/12)

	
	
	

	Received
	An update from Mr Delves, Mr Reynolds and Mr Stock on progress with implementation of the Higher Education Achievement Report (HEAR) and recommendations for oversight and management, under delegated authority from Senate. The Undergraduate HEAR will go live in 2016-17 for students who registered from 2014-15 academic year.
	38/16

	
	
	

	Discussed
	The HEAR is proposed to be issued in an electronic format only. Committee members highlighted potential access needs and countries where paper transcripts continue to be a requirement; the project team had considered both issues and paper copies can be issued upon request.
	39/16

	
	
	

	Agreed
	The recommendations of the paper relating to HEAR in electronic format, approval of Section 6.1 non-academic achievement and the HEAR Management Group membership were approved. A Deputy Dean (Education) is to be added to the Management Group on a rotating basis to enhance academic representation.
	40/16

	
	
	

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	
	
	

	Noted
	None
	41/16

	
	
	


Richard Alderman, Assistant Education Manager (Policy and Development)
Secretary, Student Experience Committee

Academic Section
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